

## Village of Algonquin Minutes of the Committee of the Whole Meeting Held in Village Board Room April 16, 2019

AGENDA ITEM 1: Roll Call – Establish A Quorum

Trustee Glogowski, Chairperson, called the Committee of the Whole meeting to order at 8:13 p.m. Present: Trustees Debby Sosine, John Spella, Janis Jasper, Jerry Glogowski, Laura Brehmer, Jim Steigert, and President Schmitt. A quorum was established.

Staff Members Present: Village Manager, Tim Schloneger; Community Development Director, Russ Farnum; Assistant Public Works Director, Michele Zimmerman; Police Chief, John Bucci; Village Clerk, Jerry Kautz; and Village Attorney, Kelly Cahill.

**AGENDA ITEM 2:** Public Comment – Audience Participation

(1) David Rodriguez, 1940 Cosman Way, Algonquin, voiced concern regarding the development at Longmeadow and Randall, the Colosseum. He said he understands the commercial aspect but feels the residential apartments, townhomes, and single residential is too much density and does fit the Comprehensive Plan. He questioned how the high volume of traffic would affect the area, school district, etc.

President Schmitt stated that this plan is a long way off from being final with much work and considerations to deal with. Staff will be working with the developer on several different issues.

**AGENDA ITEM 3:** Community Development

None

**AGENDA ITEM 4:** General Administration

None

**AGENDA ITEM 5:** Public Works & Safety

A. Consider an Intergovernmental Agreement with Kane County for Animal Control Services Chief Bucci presented:

An Intergovernmental Agreement between the Village of Algonquin and Kane County for animal control services needs to be renewed. The renewal will be for a two-year period as previous agreements have been. Trustee Jasper asked if the Village also has an agreement with McHenry County. Answer was yes. Consensus of the Committee of the Whole was to move this item to the Board for approval

AGENDA ITEM 6: Executive Session

None

**AGENDA ITEM 7:** Other Business

(1) Trustee Brehmer made a recommendation to the Committee that the Village should host a dog microchip clinic for pet owners, in addition to have Staff create a portion of the Village website for lost dog information. She feels this would be a helpful resource for residents.

**AGENDA ITEM 8:** Adjournment

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:21 pm.

Submitted by: Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk